
Date: 30 September 2022 

OUTSTANDING   

ACHIEVEMENT    

GODREVY:   Lilly-Maye 

FISTRAL:    Elif 

MOUSEHOLE:   Poppy 

TREEN:   Caja 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

 

Birthday wishes for 
this week go to: 

 

Silver 

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE 
 

 

GODREVY:   100% 

FISTRAL:    100% 

MOUSEHOLE:   96.77% 

TREEN:   100% 

Harvest and Help 

Thank you for all your donations for Harvest festival 

which will be celebrated in St Erth Church this week-

end. The donations will be passed onto Hayle Food 

bank.  This organisation, along with the Citizens’ Ad-

vice Bureau, have given us several documents to 

share with you giving advice about the current cost of 

living crisis as well as other issues that you may be 

affected by.  We have attached all of these docu-

ments alongside this week’s newsletter on our school 

website.  Please take a look. 

Clubs 

Next week sees the start of several of the Autumn term 

clubs.  Thank you to all those who have let us know 

which clubs their child wishes to join.  They are bringing 

home a confirmation slip today stating all the clubs they 

are in and the start dates.  Please note that Cookery Club  

is planned over the whole year so some start dates are 

after Christmas or Easter.  This club is now full and we 

have started a waiting  list should a space become avail-

able.  Please also note that the Craft Club does take 

place on Mondays, so the start date is 8 November. 

Hayle Academy Open Day - This takes place next Wednesday for Year 6 pupils and children were given 

a letter about this earlier in the week.  Both a snack for break time and lunch will be provided.  The 

school will transport the children both ways.  Please make sure they arrive on time on Wednesday.   

Godrevy enjoyed a trip to Nexus last Monday for a science workshop all about reversible and irre-

versible changes. They all enjoyed doing a variety of scientific experiments including using Bunsen 

burners!  

 

 



Look at what we have been growing in Gardening 

Club 

St Erth Fantasy Football League 

St Erth Fantasy Football League 
 
We already have 8 teams in the St Erth 

School Fantasy Football League. If you 

are hoping to join ready for  the first 

round of games, please do so by 11am 

Saturday morning.  

 
To join, please visit  

https://fantasy.premierleague.com   

or download the APP. 

 

The code to join the 

school’s league is w9ttq9. 

We will begin in game 

week 9 (Sat 1st October).  

Data Sheets etc  

Please make sure that all remaining data checking sheets and 

any other forms are returned on Monday.  Our Privacy Notice, 

telling you how we use the data, is available to view on our 

website under the Information/Policies tab. 

Parking outside School 

A few requests from us at school to do with parking.  

1. Please do not park between the yellow school lines and 

the new speed bump. On several occasions this has caused 

the road to be blocked. We have been in touch with the 

Parish Council and will be requesting the yellow lines are 

extended to the speed bump. Their purpose is to ensure 

emergency access at all times. In addition to this please do 

not park close to the bump on the other side to ensure ac-

cess at all times. 

2. If you are parking on school road, please ensure you are not 

parked on the opposite side to another parked car. It is a 

narrow road and again this prevents access.  

3. If you are parking in Boscarnek, please ensure you do not 

park over the lowered curbs at the entrance. This will cause 

crossing in blind spots and we have and near misses with 

children as a result.  

4. Please respect our neighbours opposite by not turning in 

their driveway.  

5. Please avoid turning in the road. Cars overhanging curbs 

and pavements at busy times have been an issue in the 

past.  

 

We know that parking is not ideal and that recent traffic calming 

measures have caused some frustration. Thank you to all of our 

parents for parking considerably and looking out for one another 

by raising these issues with the school. They have also been shared 

with St Erth Nursery.  

 

Thank you for your understanding  

Mr Coleman 

Uniform - Please remember to name your child’s 

school uniform.  This is especially important for 

school jumpers as these are often taken off during 

the day and easily become muddled or mislaid if 

not named.   

TEA AND TALK 
 
We are hosting a Tea and Talk session on Tuesday 4th October at 2.30 pm.  This is an opportunity for parents to 
meet our Education Mental Health Practitioner, Keleigh Burgess, and have a chat about all things mental health. 
Keleigh has been working with St Erth CP School since March 2022 and helps to support the mental health and 
wellbeing of the children here. This will be a drop-in meeting with tea/coffee and cake served and will provide 
parents with the chance to talk in general about children's mental health and also ask questions about any spe-
cific concerns that you may have regarding your child/children. We look forward to seeing you at Tea and Talk!  

Child Health Programme 

Regular health checks take place within School and 

we need permission for your child to be included.  

If you have a child in Reception or Year 6 please 

copy and paste the links below to access the digital  

Health Information booklets, which include the 

opportunity to opt out. 

 

 Reception Year: 
https://mailchi.mp/2ac4f2cab3f4/child-health-
programme-health-information-reception-22-23  
  

 Year 6:  
https://mailchi.mp/5f334c487f43/child-health-

programme-health-information-y6-22-23 

https://fantasy.premierleague.com/
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcornwall.us3.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D8e6a3ad50b11c02be8f116015%26id%3D33e9acb024%26e%3D6e3c357b74&data=05%7C01%7Cshelley.jamieson%40cornwall.gov.uk%7Cbbfba2806a864c694b2208daa2b6e
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcornwall.us3.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D8e6a3ad50b11c02be8f116015%26id%3D33e9acb024%26e%3D6e3c357b74&data=05%7C01%7Cshelley.jamieson%40cornwall.gov.uk%7Cbbfba2806a864c694b2208daa2b6e
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcornwall.us3.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D8e6a3ad50b11c02be8f116015%26id%3D33e9acb024%26e%3D6e3c357b74&data=05%7C01%7Cshelley.jamieson%40cornwall.gov.uk%7Cbbfba2806a864c694b2208daa2b6e
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcornwall.us3.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D8e6a3ad50b11c02be8f116015%26id%3Db033d69a26%26e%3D6e3c357b74&data=05%7C01%7Cshelley.jamieson%40cornwall.gov.uk%7Cbbfba2806a864c694b2208daa2b6e
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcornwall.us3.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D8e6a3ad50b11c02be8f116015%26id%3Db033d69a26%26e%3D6e3c357b74&data=05%7C01%7Cshelley.jamieson%40cornwall.gov.uk%7Cbbfba2806a864c694b2208daa2b6e
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcornwall.us3.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D8e6a3ad50b11c02be8f116015%26id%3Db033d69a26%26e%3D6e3c357b74&data=05%7C01%7Cshelley.jamieson%40cornwall.gov.uk%7Cbbfba2806a864c694b2208daa2b6e


Hand, Foot and Mouth 

We are aware that the nursery have had a 

couple of cases of Hand, Foot and Mouth 

and we, too, now have a case within 

school.  Please take a look at the advice 

from the NHS by following this link: 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/hand-foot-

mouth-disease/ 

Although children do not have to stay off 

school with this disease, they should re-

main at home if they feel unwell.  As soon 

as they're feeling better, they can come 

back to school. There's no need to wait un-

til all the blisters have healed. 

The Liz Nolan Theatre Dance School have left flyers 

with us about the classes they offer in Lelant vil-

lage Hall.  If you or your child love to dance please 

ask in the office for a flyer. 

Hayle Academy Super Saturday 
For pupils in Years 5 & 6 
  
As part the Hayle Academy’s transition process they 
are running two events for pupils in Years 5 & 6. 
 
1st October Science - Super Saturday Rocket Launch-
er  
  
Come and join Miss Ferris to discover the best formu-
la for your very own rocket launch. We will be using 
scientific skills to investigate your ideas and conduct 
some tests. When you've discovered the best formu-
la, we will test this theory in a final competition for 
the best rocket!  
  
15th October DT - Egg Drop Challenge 
  
Your goal in the Egg Drop Challenge is to design and 
build a contraption that protects an egg from break-
ing during a fall. 
You can use different types of materials, tools and 
machines in the workshop to create your solution. 
Soft and protective materials like bubble wrap and 
stuffing are not allowed. 
 
Click here to sign your child onto these events: 
https://forms.gle/1Je78ueAyMFVtS558 

FOSS - Friends of St Erth School 

Our very supportive Parent group, FOSS, who help or-

ganise fundraising events for School, as well as lending a 

hand at many School events, are looking for new mem-

bers.  There is a flyer coming home today from the 

group. 

School Admissions 

The application processes for children starting school 

next September or transferring to secondary school 

are now open on the Cornwall Council website. 

If your child was born between 1 September 2018 and 

31 August 2019 you will need to make an application 

by 15 January 2023. 

If your child is in Year 6 you will need to make an appli-

cation for a place at secondary school by 31 October 

2022. 

Please visit: www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions 

 

https://forms.gle/1Je78ueAyMFVtS558

